## A Word from the Wardens ....

Greetings St. Philips! We are glad to have the opportunity to communicate to the congregation and provide you with a look at upcoming events and items of importance. As usual, if you have questions or comments, please pass them along and feel free to contact any of our Vestry members.

This is a busy time of year in the church and that holds true for the Vestry as well. In conjunction with the Finance & Facilities Ministry Board, the Vestry is busy reviewing and approving the 2022 budget. This is an in-depth process and is taken seriously by all since it is key to the success of our church and its ministries.

The nominating Committee within the Vestry has been busy seeking nominations/self-nominations for incoming 2022 Vestry members. This year we will need six candidates for either full or partial terms. Hopefully you have noticed the postings in the weekly bulletins that provide further insight into what a Vestry member does. If you feel you have a calling to help the church in this manner, we could use your talents; please contact any Vestry member with questions or concerns.

Lastly, an update on the Campus Beautification Project. Hopefully you have noticed some changes around the campus over this past year. We have added an arbor and refreshed the labyrinth with the help of our local Boy Scout troop. We have added a paver path between Dry St. and the church, and we have added additional plantings around the church. Now it is time to finish the job and you will see that we currently are replacing the sod in front of the church and surrounding the labyrinth as well as installing new mulch that will complete the project. We would be remiss if we didn't provide a huge note of gratitude to the Groundskeepers, volunteers, and donors that make this project possible and affordable. If you are wondering about the portion of the grounds affected by construction, Stay Tuned ...

That's it for now. Please visit us for future additions!

Dana & Dave